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“No more hurting people. Peace.” These words, hand let-
tered on a blue placard decorated with a peace symbol and 
two hearts, speak. This “peace sign” was crafted by 8-year-old 
Martin Richard. Martin was one of the three persons killed 
in the bomb blasts at the Boston Marathon finish line. He 
was there with his family to cheer on the runners in that 
annual event of endurance and national and international 
goodwill. His mother and sister, who stood watching with 
him, were seriously injured.

President Obama brought attention to Martin and his sign 
when he spoke at an interfaith memorial service at Boston’s 
Holy Cross Roman Catholic Cathedral. The picture of Mar-
tin holding his sign is circulating out there in cyberspace. 
It is a simple plea in a world of hurting. Yet more than the 
sign itself, Martin’s short life speaks. Of Martin, a friend of 
his named Colin gave this testimony: “If somebody was left 
out, he would come say, ‘Want to join my group?’”

As I write this, parts of Boston and its suburbs are in 
lock-down as the second of two brothers identified as the 
Marathon bombers is being pursued by law enforcement 
teams. The older of the two was killed earlier today in a shoot 
out with police. At this time we know that these brothers, 
aged 26 and 19, are ethnic Chechen natives of Russia, in 
the area bordering Chechnya, an area wracked by violence 
stemming from an ongoing struggle for independence. In 
time the story of these two young men and their motives 
will unfold. The troubling thing is that there are too many 
acts of senseless harm in the world. Too many people hurt-
ing people. 

What a tragedy that, in Boston this week, an affable and 
compassionate eight year old, a bright young woman and 
a Chinese student would die at an event where the world’s 
people gather in celebration. That so many were injured and 
maimed. That two young men entering their most productive 
years would heartlessly kill and destroy. As news came out of 
Boston and saddened our hearts I could not but think of the 
world and all its troubles, and of our own Kansas City com-
munity where lives are lost in senseless killings year round.

Last week “Alleluia” was taped up in the Founders’ Hall 
windows facing the Cathedral’s main driveway. These are 
the hand-decorated placards of hope that were raised up 
by our children Easter morning when they helped begin 
our worship by uncovering the “Alleluia” that had been 
buried under the rug back before Lent began. These letters 
spell out the word that serves as a bookend for our Easter 
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Please join us 
Sunday, May 12

to say farewell and to give 
thanks for the ministry of 

Canon Sue Sommer, 
Rick and Cady

Holy Eucharist
8 a.m., 10:15 a.m. & 5 p.m.

each followed by a reception
in Founders’ Hall

proclamation of faith, “Alleluia. Christ is risen. The Lord 
is risen indeed. Alleluia.” Or put another way, “Praise God. 
Christ has overcome death! Really! Praise God”

When the letters were first put up in the windows, they 
were taped on the glass so that they could be read from the 
inside. But, as one person wisely pointed out, we inside 
already know what it says! The letters were re-hung at 
once. Alleluia is visible to persons driving or walking down 
Broadway or across 13th Street. It is the word of hope we 
share with the neighborhood and the world. That word 
includes the message of eight-year-old Martin, now spread 
world-wide, “No more hurting people. Peace.” In, and 
through, and from our place in the heart of Kansas City 
this is what makes us who we are. God help us to live this 
at times like these.

 –Peter+
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The Angelus
A laypersons’ newspaper published in the interest 

of Grace and Holy Trinity Cathedral.

The Angelus Small Group is open to anyone interested 
in contributing (writing stories, taking photographs) 
regularly to The Angelus. No experience necessary.

Submissions from parishioners and small 
groups are welcome and encouraged. All 

entries are requested by the 15th day of the 
month prior to publication by e-mail to 

communications@kccathedral.org.

Regular Contributors: Friends of MN, 
Julie Brogno, Jan Frizzle, Chris Morrison

Julie Toma, Editor

For the month of 
March 2013, income 
exceeded budget due to 
pledge income exceed-
ing budget by nearly 
$18,000. Additionally, 
user fees surpassed bud-
get by about $3,500. 
Expenses also exceeded 
budget by about $4,500. 

For the first quarter 
ended March 31, 2013, income surpassed budget by about $11,000 and 
expenses were about $4,000 below budget. As a result, the net loss for 
the first quarter was $4,855 as compared to a budgeted loss of $19,998. 

We have projected 200 pledges for 2013, and year to date we have 
received 175 pledges. We greatly appreciate all pledges and look forward 
to receiving your pledge either online (kccathedral.org/stewardship) or 
through a paper pledge card (available in the tower entrance).

–by Jim Phillips, Treasurer

Treasurer’s Report
March MTD Budgeted MTD Actual MTD

Income $	 103,250 $	 123,122

Expenses $	 149,343 $	 153,865

Net Total $	 (46,093) $	 (30,743)

March YTD Budgeted YTD Actual YTD

Income $	 393,404 $	 404,620

Expenses $	 413,402 $	 409,475

Net Total $	  (19,998) $	 (4,855)

Youth Sunday & 
Graduate Recognition: 
May 5 

We will recognize Cathedral members who 
are receiving diplomas/degrees this year Sun-
day, May 5 (Youth Sunday) at all services. 
If you know someone who is graduating from high 
school or college/graduate school, please contact the Cathedral 
office (jtoma@kccathedral.org) by Monday, April 29. 

CPR/First Aid/AED 
Saturday, May 4 • 9 a.m.-1 p.m. • Founders’ Hall

Everyone is invited for a CPR and First Aid training/certification class. 
Sign up sheets are available in Founders’ Hall Sundays at coffee hour or 
contact Carol Montgomery (caroljmontgomery@hotmail.com). 

Why learn CPR? People trained in CPR can save the lives of people 
who have sudden cardiac arrest outside of hospitals. Almost 295,000 
sudden cardiac arrests occur outside of hospitals 
in the United States and performing CPR until 
emergency help arrives may determine whether 
a victim survives or how well a victim recovers.

Parish 
Health 

Ministry

Food & toiletry collection: May 12
Thanks to your generosity, our Lenten collection of 

protein items for St. Mary’s Pantry yielded:
•	 74 jars of peanut butter
•	 40 cans of chicken
•	 87 cans of tuna
•	 175 boxes of macaroni and cheese
•	 53 cans of beans

Your help is deeply appreciated. The need is always 
there. 

Nonperishable food collection
This month, celebrate Mother’s Day with a donation of “Mom’s 

comfort foods” to the pantry at St. Mary’s. Please bring macaroni and 
cheese and “helper” boxed dinners; pasta; canned chicken, salmon, 
tuna or ham or chicken salad; peanut butter and jelly; instant pudding 
and gelatin; soup and other non-perishables (no glass containers, please) 
to the large basket in the Tower May 12. If you want to help, but don’t 
want to shop, please bring in your unwanted grocery coupons from the 
Sunday newspaper.

Toiletry items collection
reStart Inc. is in need of donations of toiletry items. Especially needed 

are deodorant, travel-size shampoo and soap, toothbrushes, toothpaste, 
combs/brushes and tampons. Please bring items May 12 with your dona-
tions for St. Mary’s food pantry. reStart offers the only youth emergency 
shelter in the urban core of Kansas City. Their youth network includes 
emergency shelter for 10 homeless and runaway youth ages 12-18 for up 
to 21 days and transitional housing for four youth ages 18-21 for up to 
21 months. The street outreach program helps runaway and throw-away 
youth access services—they fielded 1,740 hotline calls and provided 2,263 
youth with outreach services in 2011.

Celebrate Mother’s Day with 
M&Ms

M&Ms this month means: Mothers and Maison de Naissance (MN)! 
Certainly, you have a special woman in your life you would like to pro-
vide tribute to with your gift to MN. Your gift to MN is a unique and 
exceptional gift when you make it a gift in her honor. 

This year, MN has announced another double match pledge for all 
Mother’s Day donations! Now, in celebration of Mother’s Day, a very 
generous donor has offered to double match every gift to MN, up to 
$10,000, received prior to May 20. A $100 gift to MN will result in a 
total contribution of $300!

Honor the special women in your life with a truly meaningful gift, 
one that could save the life of a child, or a mother who is going through 
pregnancy and childbirth.

Give online at globalbirthinghomefoundation.org or mail your dona-
tion to 5000 W 134th St, Leawood, KS 66209.

Name tag 
sign ups 
coming 
soon!
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Families with young children (age 4 through grade 5) are invited 
to join our Associate Priest Christy Dorn for an informal lunch and 
kid-friendly program Sunday, May 19 at 11:45 a.m. in Haden Hall. 

Our program this month is Celebrating God’s Creation through 
Art. In this workshop, families will work together to decorate a kite 
in a way that represents their family, and then assemble it so that 
it’s ready to fly. For planning purposes, please let us know by May 
16 if you will be coming (cdorn@kccathedral.org).

Other Upcoming Events
Sunday, June 2, 11:45 a.m.
Parish Picnic
Courtyard and Founders’ Hall

Family Ministry

Learning the Way: Understanding that in the 21st century, Christians are formed, not born 
Saturday, June 1, 9 a.m.–4 p.m., Founders’ Hall

The Reverend Paul Hoffmann and Donna 
Linn of Seattle, Wash., are presenting a work-
shop on establishing a Catechumenate in a local 
congregation. This is a response to a growing 
desire to have an intentional and ongoing pro-
cess for the formation of Christians. 

Learning the Way is open to congregations 
in the Dioceses of West Missouri and Kansas, 
and the Central States Synod of the Evangelical 
Lutheran Church in America. 

Paul Hoffman co-founded and directs Faith 
and Font, a national training event for seminary 

students and congregational leaders in preparing 
adults for Holy Baptism. Phinney Ridge Luther-
an Church, Seattle, where Paul has served since 
1996, has a flourishing catechumenal program. 

Paul will preach at morning services, June 2, 
the Second Sunday after Pentecost.

The “Cathechumenate” refers to an engag-
ing process for gathering people to share and 
learn about what it means to follow Christ. It 
is rooted in the earliest practices of the Church, 
the word meaning to be taught orally. 

Registration, which includes lunch and 

materials, is $20 per person. Register online at 
kccathedral.org/learningtheway.

About Pastor Paul E. Hoffman
Paul has been an ELCA Pastor 

since 1982, and Lead Pastor at 
Phinney Ridge Lutheran Church 
in Seattle for the past 17 years. 
There he has led The WAY, a 
twenty-first century adapta-
tion of the ancient practice of 
bringing new Christians to faith 
through a year-long mentoring 
process in discipleship.

Paul will retire from parish 
ministry in May 2013 in order to 
devote his full-time energies to a new ministry of writing 
and teaching about this outreach for the larger Church. 
His work at the Cathedral in June will be the first of his 
seminars in this new adventure.

Known across the Lutheran Church for his teaching, 
workshops, and mentoring, Paul brings a wealth of experi-
ence from leading The WAY at his congregation in Seattle 
for the past 17 years. His story is captured in the recent 
Faith Forming Faith (Cascade Books, 2012) and in the 
forthcoming Faith Shaping Ministry.

Paul has worked ecumenically and led workshops and 
training events in the US and Europe, having spoken and 
taught at Oxford, Paris, St. Petersburg and in local North 
American congregations just like ours.

He is married to Donna Seuren Hoffman, a reading 
specialist in Shoreline Schools. She shares his joy of music, 
reading, gardening, and travel. The couple lives in Seattle 
just across Lake Union from their two adult children, 
Jacob and Lauren.

About Donna Linn, COG (Child of God)
Donna is an art therapist, coun-

selor, seminar leader and public 
speaker. 

“Jesus made a dramatic entrance 
into my life. Subsequently, I have 
been developing my faith through 
the amazing way we worship at 
Phinney Ridge Lutheran Church 
in Seattle. I can’t wait to share that 
story with you.” 

“I am a wild card Christian hope-
lessly in love with God; and I found the most awesome 
spiritual home to practice and deepen my faith in my 
neighborhood church, of all places...”

“Just like the skeptical and outcast woman at the well, I 
came to church thirsty and hungry. Little did I suspect the 
kind of living water and spiritual food they had in store 
for me. I went from parched to hydrated, from starving 
to full, from isolation to community, and my gratitude 
never stops ‘gushing forth’.”

Paul Hoffman’s book 
Faith Forming Faith is 

available for $15 each in 
the Cathedral Bookstore. 

An online book reviewer 
said: “For any congregation 
seeking to extend Christian 
hospitality and community, 

Pastor Hoffman has 
written a truly inspired 

and wonderfully detailed 
pathWAY for them to use. 
This is an awesome and 
timely book, a must read 

for worship and evangelism 
committees in every 

congregation.”

Wednesday, July 17, 6-9:30 p.m.
Family Movie Night and BBQ
Courtyard and Founders’ HallCelebrating God’s Creation through Art

Sunday, May 19 • 11:45 a.m. • Haden Hall

WAY
Learning
the
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March 30 Easter
In Thanksgiving For
•	 the Cathedral family — Barbara Bucker
•	 The Cathedral Community — Mary & Peter DeVeau
•	 Holland, Sheridan and Anne Marie — Jack & Marie Whitacre
•	 — Vincent & Kathy Alagna
•	 Our Family — Ron & Carolyn McLeroy
•	 — William Hawley & Sally Livengood
•	 Diane & Dave Barker — Lydia & Paige Davis
•	 Melisa & Scott; Erik, Sean, Nathan, Molly — Patricia E. Burns
•	 Peter & Mary DeVeau; Maddie and Jack — Ellen & John Goheen
•	 Our Children and Grandchildren — Ellen & Brent Spake
•	 All the Gifts of Life — Mike Sancho & Bridgett Shirley
•	 Nancy Cavanaugh, the Very Rev. Peter J. & Mary DeVeau — John 

& Vangie Rich
•	 Theo & Nora — Julie Brogno & Eric Elisabeth
•	 — Bob & Linda Carlson
•	 Our Children and Grandchildren — Richard & Anne Morse
•	 Alex & Miguel and Family — Amy Cornwell
•	 Friends & Gary Wright — Suzanne Wright
•	 Abby, Jon and Birthday & Confirmation of Camille — Steve & 

Kristy Moore
•	 Our Children and Grandchildren — Paget & Tom Higgins
•	 Cathie, Carl, Chris and their Families — Dr. Barbara B. Mason
•	 Easter Music by John Schaefer & Trinity Choir; Easter Flowers by 

Robert Trapp — Richard Preis
•	 Robert Whitebull — Gordon Hansen
•	 — Marjorie Williams
•	 Mrs. Katherine Nelson; Col. & Mrs. John Mahan Brooks, Ret.
•	 Our Children and Grandchildren — Day & Whitney Kerr
•	 Hilary & Francois-Regis, Guboriau and Kevin, Laura, Aida & 

Georgia Thomas — Michael & Cathy Thomas
•	 Jay and Her Family — Gene McLaughlin
•	 — Michael Johnston & Lucille Johnston
•	 — Joe & Jackye Finnie
•	 my Cathedral family — Barbara J. Bucker
•	 — Dave and Sue King
•	 for our parents Mrs. Katherine Nelson and Col. and Mrs. John 

Mahan Brooks, Ret.

In Memory Of
•	 Sally Kemper Wood — Sally Kemper Wood Floral Fund for GHTC 

(tower door wreath)
•	 Kay Amey Dill — Erik, Thomas, 

Mark and Andrew Dill 
•	 All My Family — Elizabeth 

Gordon
•	 Philip & Barbara Rahm; Maude 

Forrester & Creighton Hart — 
Phyllis Hart

•	 Sally Himes Powell, Margaret 
and Harold Himes, Virginia and 
Theodore Powell, Minnie Lee 
and Gilbert Dill, Pairlee and John 
Wilson, Mamie Ross and Isaac 
Dill and G.W. — Gail, Andrew, 
Erik, Thomas and Mark Dill

•	 John Ingram-Eiser, Virginia & 
Max Foresman, Fudie Barlow & 

Dr. E. Sifers — Sarah Ingram-Eiser
•	 Gertrude Waters Brown — Denny A. Brisley
•	 Marilyn Lacey McMullen — Larry McMullen
•	 Lynn McLeroy & Max McLeroy — Ron & Carolyn McLeroy
•	 Ted & Martha Iott, Nick & Elynor Baresi, Sabino Bilotta — Bev & 

Larry Bilotta
•	 Our Parents — Harley & Patricia Miller
•	 Chuck & Jo Curran; Lee Schmidt, Ralph Deems — Doug & Terri 

Curran
•	 The Very Rev. J. Earl Cavanaugh; Harold & Betty Phillips; Gregory 

Schmidt — John & Vangie Rich
•	 Isabelle & Delbert Trapp; Bruce Gehlbach 
•	 Barbara, David & Jojo Eaton — Amy Cornwell
•	 Frances & Chester Wright — Suzanne Wright
•	 The Rev. Richard E. Mason — Dr. Barbara B. Mason
•	 Majic Jacobs Barr — Brent Adrian Barr
•	 Anne & Clarence Hansen; Newt, Lena and Guy Lewis — Gordon 

Hansen
•	 John & Nora Gaggens — Sara Gaggens
•	 Frank, Mary & Augusta Fanolio; Loyd, Hazel, Don & Jerry Smith 

— Richard & Jill Fanolio
•	 Lloyd L. Liming, Charles W. Thomas, John K. Signer — Michael & 

Cathy Thomas
•	 Betty, Barry and Douglas — Gene McLaughlin
•	 Bob Radcliff — Joyce McIntosh
•	 Margareta Estevez — Jeanne Estevez

April 14
•	 in loving memory of Robert H. Veasie — Ruth Veasie Finet
•	 in thanksgiving for Alan Ryder — Phyllis Ryder
April 21
•	 in loving memory of Dianne M. Logan — Geoff Logan and family
•	 in memory of Arvel Satterfield — Sam Satterfield
•	 in thanksgiving for our students in college, with prayers for them as 

they take finals — GHTC
April 28
•	 In loving memory of our daughter, Margaret Rose Rice — David & 

Judy Rice

To donate toward the flowers to celebrate a special event or remember a loved 
one, contact the Cathedral office 

(816.474.8260 ext. 103 or office@kccathedral.org).

Flowers are given to the glory of God & ...
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Summer coffee hour 
Our Holy Hands teams 

who provide hospitality (bring 
food, setup, clean up) for cof-
fee hour will be on summer 
break and we are looking for 
Summer Hospitality Hosts to 
bring food to share — something simple to go with a 
cup of coffee, like donuts/donut holes, fruit, brownies 
or cookies (homemade or from the store) or veggies. 

Sign up sheets are available at the back of the Nave and 
in Founders’ Hall for you, your family, ministry group 
or small group to sign up for one or more weeks this 
summer (starting June 9 through August).

Holy 
Eucharist

with hymns

12:05 p.m.
Feast of the 
Ascension

summer

Dinner • 5:30 p.m.
Please bring bread or a salad to share, and enjoy 

the fellowship. 

Small Groups • 6:30 p.m.
• Reel People • Charitable Needlework • Trinity Teens Youth Group

Wednesday, May 22
Café Grazia is a monthly gathering for all 

parishioners. You are cordially invited to join the fun! 

Diocesan stewardship 
conference: May 11

The diocese’s spring stewardship conference is Sat-
urday, May 11, 10 a.m.-3 p.m. in Founders’ Hall. The 
presenter will be James W. N. Murphy, Managing Pro-
gram Director of Financial Resources for the Episcopal 
Church Foundation. Topics will center around long-term 
planning for financial well-being, including investments, 
wills, planned giving and legacy giving. 

The cost is $15 and includes lunch. Registration forms 
available in the information racks near the Tower or at 
the diocesan website (diowestmo.org). Register by May 3.

Dress casually & enjoy this time of fellowship

Meat will be provided; please bring a dish to 
share (salad, side or dessert) and lawn chairs. 

Activities for all ages!

Parish Picnic
Sunday, June 2 • 11:45 a.m.

Giving Thanks for the Reverend Dr. Richard Ira Preis
Memorial Concert & Reception: Monday, May 13, 2 p.m.

We give thanks for the life and ministry of Pastor Richard Preis who died April 9 
from complications due to ALS, Lou Gehrig’s disease. In recent years Pastor Preis, a 
retired pastor of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America assisted at Grace and 
Holy Trinity Cathedral with pastoral care, home visitations and in celebrating weekday 
Eucharist. His ministry among us was a visible sign of Called to Common Mission, 
the agreement that established full communion between the Episcopal Church and the 
ELCA Lutheran Church. Through his ministry among us he touched numerous lives 
and hearts at the Cathedral and in the greater community. 

Born in Chicago, Illinois, May 10, 1930, Pastor Preis earned degrees from Carthage 
College, the University of Kansas, and Hamma School of Divinity. He was senior pas-
tor of Trinity Lutheran Church in Ann Arbor, Michigan, for 27 years and Normandale 
Lutheran Church in Edina, MN for 8 years. He then came to Kansas City to be interim 
pastor at Atonement Lutheran, Overland Park, and subsequently at All Saints’ Lutheran, 
KCK, Faith Lutheran, Prairie Village, and Prince of Peace Lutheran, KCK. 

While in Kansas City, Pastor Preis began a career as a singer and ac-
tor. He appeared in 15 shows for such companies as American Heart-
land Theater and Unicorn Theater, and sang at Californos restaurant 
(available on YouTube!). He created one-man shows including “The 
Gospel According to Broadway” which he presented 150 times in 18 
states and Canada. Just this past year Richard delighted us with this 
lively gospel revue here at the Cathedral. He was one of the first actors 
in the standardized patient program at KCUMB. He served on local 
boards of Summerfest, KC Chamber Orchestra, Friends of the Heart of America Shake-
speare Festival and the Lyric Opera Guild. He served on education and religious boards 
on local, state and national levels and was a regent of Carthage and Luther Colleges. 

Pastor Preis is preceded in death by his wife, Constance Fry; parents Vera and Arthur 
Preis and brother, Arthur; foster parents, Sarah and Richard Albert and brother, Phillip; 
his foster grandson, Kyle Balke. He is survived by his companion Alvin Schneider; sons 
Andrew, Charles and David and son-in-law, Keith Vargo; his foster family Nancy and 
Bryan Balke and children; his foster brother Richard Albert and sister-in-law, Caroline; 
and various nieces and nephews. He donated his remains to KCUMB. 

Contributions in memory may be given to Atonement Lutheran Church, Grace and 
Holy Trinity Cathedral, and ALS Foundation in Kansas City.

Paul Hoffman to preach 
We welcome the Reverend Paul Hoffman, pastor in 

the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America to the Ca-
thedral pulpit Sunday, June 2. A native of Pennsylvania, 
Paul has served congregations in Nebraska and more 
recently Seattle, where he developed a vibrant program 
for forming Christians (catechumenate) in the Northwest 
“none zone.” (In the Northwest region of the United 
States, a majority of persons reply “none” when asked for 
their religious preference/affiliation). Paul, and colleague 
Donna Linn are presenting a program at the Cathedral 
on establishing the catechumenate in a congregation.

Thursday, 
May 9 

“As they were 
watching, 
Jesus was 

lifted up, and 
a cloud took 

him out of their 
sight.”
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Maundy Thursday 
Foot Washing 
Volunteers from the Cathedral (photo 
left), St. Michael and All Angels, Mission, 
Kan. (photo right), and Kansas City 
Free Clinic along with Bishop Field and 
Bishop Wolfe (Diocese of Kansas) assisted 
in foot washing, foot check-ups and the 
distribution of new white socks and tennis 
shoes at the Kansas City Community 
Kitchen. The event was such a success that 
it will be held again next year. Thank 
you to all who volunteered, provided socks 
and other support. photos by Kari O’Rourke

Easter Vigil

 Song of Mary Magdalene 
 I walk in the garden 
 In search of my Lord.
 I can barely see the sunrise
 Through the curtain of my tears. 

 The glaring sight
 Of an empty tomb
 The angels in their white.
 And all is quiet save the sacred cloths 
 That once adorned His flesh.

 And thus the angels asked of me
 “Why art thou still in tears?”
 But when I heard Him call my name
 My tears were wiped away.

 He is Risen
 The Lord is Risen Indeed 
– e.c. binford, Easter 2013

photos by Chris Morrison

We give thanks for our new Cathedral members. Welcome to the Cathedral!
Confirmations: Geoff Ekey; Jonathan Browning Fitzgerald; Diana Li Lambert; Camille Moore
Reception: Lawrence EhrenSee more photos at facebook.com/ghtckc.
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Easter Day

Second Sunday of Easter: Jazz & Diana Butler Bass

The Second Sunday of Easter, we welcomed Diana Butler Bass, scholar and specialist in American religion and culture, 
to our pulpit and Dr. Beth Elswick and her ensemble of jazz musicians who provided the music for the 10:15 a.m. 
liturgy. The quilt used on the altar is titled “Solomon’s Robe” and was loaned to the Cathedral by artist Sonie Joi 
Thompson Ruffin. The quilt was created for and is dedicated in loving memory of Robert Gene Thompson. Sonie is a 
nationally known fiber/quilt artist who has shown at the Museum of Modern Art in New York, the Smithsonian and 
the National Quilt Museum in Paducah, Ky.

Thank you for 
your generous 
support
The 
Easter 
offering 
totalled 
$9,871. Half of 
the offering will 
be divided for the 
work of the Kansas 
City Community 
Kitchen and 
the Holy Cross 
Hospice in 
Botswana, Africa. 

photos by Chris Morrison

photos by Chris Morrison
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1 • Wednesday
	 7 p.m.	 Rehearsal: Cathedral Chorale
	 7 p.m.	 Rule of Benedict: St. Paul’s

5 • Sunday • Youth Sunday
	Blood pressure checks at coffee hour
11:45 a.m.	 Welcoming Committee
	 2-7 p.m.	 Bachathon

11 • Saturday
	10:00 a.m.	 Diocesan Stewardship Conference

12 • Sunday
Reception following all services for Sommer family
Toiletry and nonperishable food collections 

13 • Monday
	10:30 a.m.	 Rule of Benedict: St. Luke’s 

15 • Wednesday
	 7:30 a.m.		 Finance Committee
	 7 p.m.	 Rule of Benedict: St. Mark’s

19 • Sunday
	11:45 a.m. 	Family Ministry Lunch
	 4 p.m.	 Rule of Benedict: St. Benedict’s
	 5 p.m.	 Choral Evensong

22 • Wednesday
	5:30 p.m.	 Café Grazia
	6:30 p.m.	 Small Groups
	 7 p.m.	 Rule of Benedict: St. John’s

23 • Thursday
	 5 p.m.	 Vestry

27 • Monday • Memorial Day
Cathedral office and buildings closed.

Activities for the Month of MayWeekly Activities
Sunday
	 8:00 a.m.	 Holy Eucharist
	 9:15 a.m.	 Adult Formation
	 9:30 a.m.	 Youth Formation
	10:00 a.m.	 Children’s Formation
	10:15 a.m.	 Holy Eucharist
	 5:00 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist

Monday
	12:05 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist

Tuesday
	12:05 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist	
	 1:30 p.m. 	 Women’s Bible Study
	 2:30 p.m. 	 Men’s Bible Study
	 6:15 p.m.	 EfM

Wednesday
	12:05 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist
	 5:45 p.m.	 The Tallis Singers
	 6:00 p.m.	 Grace Choraliers
	 6:45 p.m.	 Trinity Teens Youth Group

Thursday
	12:05 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist
	 6:00 p.m.	 Cathedral Bell Ringers	
	 7:30 p.m.	 Trinity Choir

Friday
	12:05 p.m. 	 Holy Eucharist	

Day of Pentecost: 
May 19
8 a.m. 	 Holy Eucharist
10:15 a.m.	 Holy Baptism
5 p.m. 	 Evensong

Wear red!

Baptism: Holy Baptism will 
be administered next on 
the Day of Pentecost, May 
19. Contact the Cathedral 
clergy if you desire baptism 
for you or your child.

Downtown Travel
A major project to rehab several 
downtown bridges and highway 
ramps may impact your drive to 

the Cathedral for the rest of 2013. 
Our website has links to help you if 

you need to find a way around.


